82 Ty Mawr Rd

Llandaff North

Cardiff 

CF14 2FQ

4th June 2009

Mr Byron Davies

Chief Executive

Cardiff Council

County Hall

Atlantic Wharf

Cardiff

CF10 4UW
Dear Mr Davies

I am writing on behalf of the Save Hawthorn School Action Group, which consists of over 100 members across Llandaff North and has the support of the community as a whole.

At an Executive Business meeting on 02/10/08, Hawthorn Road West junior school building/site was identified as being ‘surplus to requirements’. 

During the school re-organisation, parents were consulted about the amalgamation of Hawthorn Junior and infant schools, but not about the future of the Hawthorn Rd West school building. As part of the recent planning application process, some local residents have been consulted about the proposed new buildings, but not about the building’s change from community to private use. It is clear that Cardiff Council did not consult with the community at all on the disposal of the soon-to-be ex-school building.


The community of Llandaff North is unhappy that

· During the school re-organisation, parents were consulted about the amalgamation of Hawthorn Junior and infant schools, but not about the future of the Hawthorn Rd West school building. Many parents feel misled about the outcome of the building’s future use. 

· This process only included parents of children currently at the school, and excluded the wider community. 

· The wider community was not consulted about the future use of this community building. 

· The Cardiff City Local Plan 1996 and Welsh Assembly’s Wales Planning Policy clearly states consultation should take place.

To note the following from the City of Cardiff Local Plan 1996,
 
1.The Strategy in Brief
1.4.32 Finally, the Plan recognises the importance
and needs of existing…communities within the city. ..Cardiff
comprises many communities, with which residents identify, and to
which they look for the provision of local services and facilities. In seeking to address the needs of these existing communities there are two distinct, but related aspects:
  
  - firstly, to allow existing communities an opportunity to express views about the use and development of land in their locality; and
  
  - secondly, to allocate land, or identify need, for community facilities, such as schools, local centres and open space, including deficiencies in existing areas.

Please consider this letter an official complaint regarding the lack of consultation with the Llandaff North community during the disposal process. 

· We request that our complaint is formally and thoroughly investigated, with the desired outcome that a proper consultation process takes place with the whole community about the buildings future use.

· Some of the issues surrounding the potential use/loss of this building are complex but warranted; potentially benefiting both the community and the Council. We ask for our voices to be heard.

· We ask to work with Cardiff Council to achieve a win: win outcome for both the community and the Council, which could be achieved through proper consultation and dialogue. We are confident this can be achieved amicably. 

Yours sincerely

Stephanie Wilkins

Chair

Save Hawthorn School Building Action Group

CC

Christine Salter 
Chief Officer, Corporate Services

Rob Green

Land Strategy Manager, Corporate Services

Peter Kingsbury 
Senior planning officer
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Cllr Jackie Hooper

Julie Morgan MP

Jonathan Morgan AM

